
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 7D Minutes of the Meeting of February 11, 2025   

Please note: In compliance with Roberts Rules of Order Newly Revised, 11th Edition, 48, page 468, the 
minutes of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 7D are a record of actions taken by the Commission, not 
a record of what people said during the meeting. Accordingly, comments made by Commissioners or 
members of the public are not recorded in detail in the minutes.   

Participants: Commissioner Alcorn, Wright, Schapitl, Astmann, Myers 

We received an update from DPR, presented by Chris Dyer:  
● Shared programs  
● Offering permits  
 

DGS is now accessible through 311.  

Commissioners heard from the MOCRS.  

Career-ready scholarships deadline is March 6th.  

The roll-off days for Clean DC will start on the second Saturday of March in Ward 7. 

RFK Vision public meeting at Eastern High School on February 13th.  

Councilmember Felder’s Office:  
 The office received new staff.  
 The office has legislative updates.  

 
MPD Update:  

 There has been a reduction in all categories of crime.  
 Shared several crime prevention programs in the Kenilworth and Benning Road area.  
 Encouraged businesses to issue barring notices. 
 PSA meeting is scheduled for February 19th.  

 
DDOT Update:  

 Walkthrough on Thursday has been postponed.  
 DDOT snow cleanup for bike lanes and bridges.  

 
Commissioner Update:  

 Community Update  
 
Treasurer Update:  

  No updates on the treasurer’s report.  
  Total funds: $99,000.  
  Only expense is a fee to Hill Rag.  

 
Committee Update:  

 Zach provided an update on the Economic Development and Cannabis Committee:  
 The next meeting is scheduled for February 12th. 



 Community Update:  
 Roni needs information from new commissioners to update the Facebook page.  
 Brian will schedule a special meeting for the Special Election for 7D10.   

 
Prepared by:  Dev Myers 

Approved on: March 11, 2025 (unanimous consent).  Re-approved on:  Jun 10, 2025 (unanimous 
consent) 

Attested by: Brian Alcorn


